
TABLE 8

Summary of Categorical Approach to Diagnosing Suspected Canine Hypoadrenocorticism

GROUP 1 GROUP 2 GROUP 3 GROUP 4

Classic clinical HA Biochemical changes 
suggestive of HA

Addisonian crisis Atypical presentation

Clinical Presentation: 

•	Clinical HA
•	Hyperkalemia ± 

hyponatremia 
•	± other typical laboratory 

abnormalities

•	No clinical HA
•	Hyperkalemia ± 

hyponatremia

•	Hypovolemic shock
•	± historical HA

•	Chronic or episodic  
clinical HA 

•	No electrolyte imbalances

Next Steps:

•	Resting cortisol or ACTHST     
•	If resting cortisol  

<2 mcg/dL, proceed with 
ACTHST    

•	 If resting cortisol  
>2 mcg/dL, rule out HA and 
investigate other causes of 
clinical findings

•	Reinvestigate for presence 
of clinical signs (directed 
history taking)

•	Look for other causes of 
laboratory changes

•	If no definitive findings, 
monitor for clinical signs 
and repeat laboratory tests 
as indicated

•	If clinical HA upon 
repeated investigation, 
consider resting cortisol or 
ACTHST          

•	If no other causes of 
laboratory changes 
identified and laboratory 
changes persist or 
progress, consider resting 
cortisol or ACTHST      

•	Stabilize patient
•	Monitor electrolytes and 

PCV/TP
•	Provide supportive care
•	Perform resting cortisol  

or ACTHST
•	If resting cortisol <2 mcg/

dL, proceed with ACTHST     
•	If >2 mcg/dL, exclude 

HA and pursue other 
differentials

•	Perform resting cortisol
•	If <2 mcg/dL, proceed  

with ACTHST     
•	If >2 mcg/dL, exclude 

HA and pursue other 
differentials

ACTHST, adrenocorticotropic hormone stimulation test; HA, hypoadrenocorticism; PCV, packed cell volume; TP, total protein.
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